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December 6, 2013

In effort to respond to Anderson County Mayor Frank’s allegations and intentional false statements to our citizens and media outlets, I offer the following statement and rebuttal:
I too, am pleased with the outcome and mediated settlement agreement between the Anderson County Sheriff and  county mayor.  Obviously, the Sheriff has prevailed in this disagreement and the mayor is trying to put her political spin on this just outcome and unfortunately blame others for her lack of leadership ability.  Despite past misstatements, the Sheriff was never asking for additional monetary appropriations in his budget.  He was always satisfied with the amount appropriated by County Commission in June and promised he could operate effectively and open the new jail expansion within that budget.  The agreement reached today between the two parties is reflective of his satisfaction with the Commission’s budget.  Unfortunately, due to the mayor’s desire to engage in protracted litigation, Anderson County citizens have to shoulder the financial burden of this unnecessary consequence.

In July of this year, County Commission passed a motion for our mayor to meet with me and the Sheriff to work out any disagreements the two may have over the approved budget in order to avoid litigation.  The mayor chose not to attend the meeting and refused to sign the salary agreement with the Sheriff.  Again, the Sheriff was satisfied with the Commission’s approved budget and the only issue that remained was the mayor’s failure to sign the salary agreement. The settlement reached today does the same thing that could have been easily accomplished in July if she had chosen to participate in discussions with the Sheriff.

Furthermore, I never drafted or approved the salary agreement letter and I have never advocated any official or employee to file suit against our county.
The mayor did not want me to represent her in the matter despite the dictates of the law, because she knew that my goal was simply to avoid litigation and find an amicable solution for all that would be in the best interest of Anderson County government and our citizens.  She made the decision to hire outside counsel to represent her causing Anderson County citizens to pay thousands of dollars for outside legal representation.  I had no attorney/client relationship with Ms. Frank in this matter.

County Commissioner’s know that I have a very strong history of working through salary disputes with elected officials, including the past two previous fiscal years where I negotiated mutually beneficial solutions between the Sheriff and County Commission during budget negotiations.

I do have concerns about the agreed order signed by the two outside attorneys that appears to order the County Commission pay for her legal fees.  The County Commission was not a party to this lawsuit and I was denied the opportunity to be present at the mediation by the mayor’s attorney. Only County Commission can authorize budgetary expenditures from the county’s general fund and not two outside attorneys.

Her statements directed against me are false and have no factual merit. It’s unfortunate the mayor continues to attack government officials with her emotional and unsubstantiated comments. In order for Anderson County to prosper, we need effective and stable leadership in the future.
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